
MINUTES OF THE NEATISHEAD ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2018
Held on 26th April 2018, 7.30pm at the New Victory Hall

Present: 22 members of the public and Mr David Church Chair.

Clerk: Mrs Charlotte Hummel, Parish Clerk.

1. Cllr Church welcomed all to the meeting.

2. Apologies

Parish Councillor’s Paul Ryall, Nicholas Fowle and Robert Hanger. Parishioner Monica Riley.
3. The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 27th April 2017 were agreed as a true and correct record and signed by the Chair.
4. Cllr David Church, Chair of Neatishead Parish Council 
Cllr Church wished to thank his fellow councillors for their hard work during the year and wished to thank the clerk for her support to the parish council. 

Cllr Pickering along with her husband had worked tirelessly to obtain grants for the play area equipment and as you will know has now been installed. On April 20th the playground was officially opened by Ms Church the Headteacher of Neatishead Primary School. With the children from the school also attending. The parish council are currently looking at options for fencing around the play area as a concern has been raised of dogs running free in between the equipment. Signs were going to be installed to request people to keep their dogs on leads around this area.
The council have now signed a wayleave agreement for Electrics to be installed by the Broads Authority at the staithe. It is hoped that this will reduce the noise of boat engines when moored up at the staithe. Cllr Fowle has resumed the collection of water fees from the staithe this month also. 

Mr Barrett who maintains the parish continues to carry out a great job and many thanks are given to him.

Cllr Church also wanted to thank the volunteers who organise litter picking and dog waste bins and collection throughout the village on a regular basis. It highlights the pride that many have to live in this village and without their efforts it would make the parish councils work much harder.

There is a current vacancy on the Parish Council, please can anyone who is interested, or who knows anyone who is, please contact the Parish Clerk.

5. District Councillor - Barbara McGoun 
Another busy year and thank you to everyone who gets in touch to keep me up to date with what is concerning you in the village. I try to get to as many Parish Council Meetings as possible, but sometimes I have difficulties in achieving that.  

Last year I would have reported to you that it had been a difficult time for the district council, with the resignation of three of our top officers and the ripple effect that caused difficulties to a lot of us as members.  For the most part, the atmosphere has not been an easy one until more recently and you may have seen in the press the defection of some members to become independent, this in turn has led to a period where there is no overall control by one political group.

You will know by now that when we come to the election in May 2019, the boundary commission will reduce the present 48 councillors to 40, resulting in the breakup of this particular ward.  From next year Neatishead will become a part of a new ward together with Barton Turf and Irstead, Smallburgh, Ashmanhaugh, Sloley, Dilham, Tunstead and Hoveton.

I continue to be here at present to help and assist you with issues that are causing the village concern.
6. The following Organisations gave a report

Neatishead Baptist Church

Poors or Fuel Charity

Neatishead, Irstead and Barton Turf Community Heritage Group (NIBCHG)

Garden Club

New Victory Hall 

*See Appendage.

7. It was addressed by various parishioners concerning potholes and standing water in various locations throughout the village. The clerk would contact highways concerning the areas mentioned. 

A parishioner explained that she currently collects dog waste that has been left and has also supplied extra dog bins throughout the village to try and combat waste being picked up. The parishioner also collects the waste from the bins and bags up and deposits in her own waste bin. She asked if any further volunteers would accept a bag of this waste in their own bin occasionally.

A parishioner said that a footpath that runs from the school to the Baptist Chapel has got rather overgrown. Cllr Church thanked for this information and the parish council would investigate further

Meeting closed at 8.25pm

